
To: Dunwoody Village Residents, Families and Staff 

From: Kathy Barton, Director of Operations 
  Brandon Jolly, Director of Health Services 
Re: CONTINUED UPDATE RE. COVID-19 

June 29, 2020 
 

General Update 

Staff testing –  

6/23/20 - 82 tested, 78 negative, 3 asymptomatic Positives, 1 test still pending.  The employees 
that tested positive work in dining, nursing, and transportation and are recovering at home.  The 
next round of testing will be done tomorrow. 

Residential update:   
 
Facilities is ordering more chairs for around the campus to set up a few more social circles.  
They should be here shortly. 
 
On 6/29/20, the lounge and club room will be opened for up to 6 residents.  Please stay socially 
distanced and wear your mask.  The club room and the Lounge will be open from 8am to 8pm. 

Many have asked if they can walk inside since it is getting pretty warm outside – that is fine – 
just do not congregate in the hallways.  If you want to chat with someone, move to the Parlor 
areas.  Be sure to drink extra water on hot days! 

The Gym opens today by appointment only.  There are still some slots left – please call the 
fitness center – 610-359-4514 to make an appointment.  Hours of operation are 8am-3pm. 

Masks are still available if you need them – they will be available on-going…. call or email Kathy 
Barton (610-359-4428) or kbarton@dunwoody.org.  
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